
On Saturday, September 8, railroad workers 
found three pit bull mix puppies on the 
railroad tracks between North Pearl Street 
and Broadway and brought them to the 
Society.  The puppies, estimated to be 
3-4 weeks old, were assessed and given 

lifesaving treatment for dehydration, malnutrition and infections caused by 
wounds.  The puppies each had similar injuries to their left rear paws and one 
puppy’s paw had been severed.  Puppies that young would not have lasted long 
on their own in the best of circumstances.  They were extremely lucky to have been 
found in time.

MHHS Medical Director Dr. Sarah Madaio and the veterinary staff closely monitored 
the puppies all weekend. On September 11, Dr. Madaio was giving the smallest 
puppy IV fluids and additional supportive care since she was not eating or 
drinking.  She seemed to respond, then took a sudden turn for the worse and 
her heart stopped.  Dr. Madaio and the veterinary staff performed CPR and 
resuscitated her briefly, but her heart stopped again and further efforts to save her 
were unsuccessful.

As soon as news of the cruelty case reached the public, support and outrage 
began pouring in to the Society.  MHHS’ Guardian Angel Fund began receiving 
thousands of dollars for the care of the puppies.  In addition, a reward fund was 
established to help find witnesses.  The reward fund is currently $7,000 and anyone 
with information is urged to call the Albany Police Department.

On September 13, board certified 
veterinary surgeon Dr. Tom Bowersox 
was called for a consultation to 
assess the condition of the puppies’ 
injuries.  He determined that 
Hudson, who was missing his paw, 
would be a good candidate for a 
prosthetic limb and Pearl, missing 
two center toes, was doing fine but 
would continue to be monitored.  
Both puppies were placed in foster 
care, where they did extremely well.

Save the Date...
Puck & Paws with the 
Albany Devils
Saturday, January 5, 2013 (5:00pm)
Times Union Center, Albany

Around the World for 80 
Strays Gala
Saturday, April 27, 2013
Hilton Garden Inn, Troy

Paws in the Park  
Saturday, June 8, 2013
Siena College Campus, Loudonville
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Recently Albany was the site of one of the most disturbing 
animal cruelty cases I have seen in my 16 years working in the 
animal protection field.  Many of you may already know the 
story of three puppies abused and abandoned on railroad 
tracks near South Pearl Street.  Two would survive to be named 
Hudson and Pearl.  There is an article in this issue about those 
pups and the horrors they experienced, so I won’t repeat their 
story here.

I do want to acknowledge what happened when our community found out about them.  I 
have always known that people in the Capital Region are passionate about animals.  I see 
our volunteers and staff showing up every day and working hard to make sure animals are 
cared for.  But when people found out about these puppies, something struck them in a way 
we don’t see very often.

There was an outpouring of concern for the puppies’ welfare, support for their recovery, and 
anger at the person or persons who did this to them.  Reporters from every media outlet 
in the region contacted us to find out more about the plight of these puppies.  In each 
interview I was asked the same question over and over again:  “Does a case like this make 
you question humanity when you see how cruel people can be?”

It is disturbing to see what a person can do to an animal, how heartless someone can be.  
But that is one person.  That person does not represent humanity or our community.  The 
fact that one person could be so heartless and cruel does not tell me anything about other 
people.  Cruelty is easy for some, I suppose.  

My focus is and always has been on everyone else – the hundreds of people who contacted 
us, wanting to help these puppies and others like them.  For me there is no better example 
of our humanity than the response so many people had to this incident.  They refused to 
believe that something like this could happen in our community.  They demanded that 
something be done.  Most of all, the people I spoke to wanted to be clear that the person 
who did this is not one of us.

We are a community that cares, loves animals and wants to protect those who cannot 
protect themselves.  It is because of our caring community that the Humane Society exists 
and is able to provide a safe place for puppies like Hudson and Pearl to go, get the treatment 
they need and find new homes.  We are truly a reflection of our community, and these two 
puppies have happy lives ahead of them because of a community that deeply cares.

From the Director

Executive Director Brad 
Shear and Bastian, his cat
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Holiday season is party time!  Don’t forget the Empties for Animals program to 
recycle those cans and bottles.  If you have too many to drop off at the Society in 
Menands, you can take them to a Goldstein Auto Group location or call them to 
arrange for a pickup.  Last year, with your help, our volunteers sorted over 900,000 
bottles and cans, which brought in $74,000 for the animals.  Goldstein Auto Group 
and our volunteers are working hard and hoping to hit $100,000 or more for our 
125th anniversary year.  With your help, we might just make it!

If you know anything about cats and kittens, you know they love a good shoebox.  
Expecting to receive shoes or boots for the holidays?  Donate the boxes to our Cat 
in the Box program.  Our goal is for each cat and kitten to have a box while waiting 
to go to their forever homes.

Empties for Animals & Cat in a Box



On October 12, Dr. Bowersox fitted Hudson’s first prosthetic 
paw and a month later it was put in place.  Hudson will need 
several additional prosthetics as he grows.  Dr. Bowersox 
believes Pearl should not have any major problems caused 
by her two missing center toes.  The fitting was the final step 
before the puppies were altered and ready for their forever 
homes.

The two made a special guest appearance at the Society’s third 
annual Pittie-Palooza where they proved to be very popular, 
both in and out of costume.  They are well-adjusted, playful, 
trusting puppies who are eager to give kisses and hugs to 
anyone who wants them.  Luckily these puppies, found barely 
hanging on to life, had a place to go because of supporters 
like you who make it possible for the Society to provide 
extraordinary veterinary care.
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Sunny Days for 
Abandoned Kittens
One month after three kittens were found abandoned in Troy, they all found forever 
homes.  

On September 18, a woman discovered three grey male tiger kittens abandoned on 
the corner of Ida and Third Streets in Troy.  A garbage bag covering the laundry 
basket in which the frail kittens were placed did little to keep the rain off:  they 
were soaked and shivering.  The good Samaritan took the tiny kittens to the Troy 
Police station and the officers immediately brought them to MHHS for care.

The kittens were examined by the Society’s veterinary staff, who found them to 
be malnourished, dehydrated, hypothermic and covered with fleas.  They were 
quickly treated and placed in a foster home, where they thrived.  Less than a 
week later, Puddles, Thunder and Lightning were dry, fluffy and on the road to 
a healthy future.

The kittens were lucky to have been found by a very kindhearted person.  They 
would not have made it in their condition without someone coming along so 
the Humane Society could help.  

The person who left them on the street was presumably hoping someone would 
find them and do the right thing, but no animal should ever be abandoned.  
There are alternatives; animals can be surrendered to MHHS where they can be 
given proper care.  We are fortunate to have foster homes that will take animals 
in need of extra special care and help them grow and become healthy. 

Sunny days are ahead for Puddles, Thunder and Lightning in their new homes.  This story has a happy ending because a woman in Troy 
found the kittens and, thanks to our supporters, the Humane Society has the ability to provide the emergency care these kittens needed.
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In Memory Of...
Hahns Aintrazi
   April Marcopolos
John, Margaret, Tim & Happy Albert
   Pam Holcomb
Alex T. Poodle
   Legal Project Friends
Ali
   Donald & Susan Leonard
Irene Allen
   East Greenbush YMCA Water 
         Aerobics Friends
   Jean Roy
Joseph Almindo
   Deborah Bombard
Alphin
   Sheila DeMola
Angus
   Duncan & Karen MacAffer
Angus
   Barbara Wood
William Aumic, Jr.
   Cathy Aumic
Azekial
   Linda Harrison & Judianne
Chris Baker
   George & Andrew Ceresia
Barbie Girl
   Shawn Hines
Ruth Batcher
   Carlene Van Patten
Anne Bave
   Lisa Fox
Armand Beauchamp
   James Kardas
   NYS Dept. of State - Bureau of Fiscal 	
         Mgmt.
   Daniel & Evelyn Ristau
   Janet Stark
Zelma Beltzer
   Roswitha Schwartz
Philip Benedetto
   Damiano Family
   David Holupko
   Kimberley’s a Day Spa, Ltd.
   Rebecca Lee 
Benji & Alex
   Helene Kruse
Bo
   Greg Taylor
Bonzy
   G. Ronald & Sandra Courington
Raymond Boomhower
   James Clark
   Winfred & Joyce Moses
   Janet Smith
Donald Bosselman
   Sandra Bosselman
   Melissa Lombardo
   Richard & Barbara Pratt
   Livingston Smith
Dixie Brenenstuhl
   Bryan & Beth Myers
Thomas Breslin
   Mary Ellen O’Connor
Brin
   Michele Tanchak 
Brunswick
   Christine Roman
Maddie Bryant
   Lisa Callahan
Susan Bub
   Cohoes Teachers’ Association
   Judith Curry
   Division of Homeland Security & 
         Emergency Services
   Harmony Hill School Sunshine Club
   Monroe County Office of Emergency 
         Management
   NYS OTDA/BHR  
   Barbara Plummer  
   Dennis & Carrie Polmateer  
   Robin Rivers 

Nancy Bulgaro Moore
   Nancy VanDeusen
Robert Bulger
   Paul Fink  
   Grace Phelan  
   Jean Ann Riedell  
   Denise Ringer  
   Beverly Scott  
   Brad & Lessa Shear  
   Paul Toscino  
   Cindy Van Loan
Buster
   Claire DeChants  
   Barb, Tom & Brad McGuire 
   Beverly Stewart
John Bylsma, Sr.
   David & Merelyn Stewart
Frederick Cacici
   Dianne Ammerman
Jack Cahill
   Anthony & Ann Derico, Santo &    
   Wanda Derico and Regina Derico
Matthew Canfield
   Mary Delory
Aurelio Caranfa
   Luciana Caranfa 
Nelson Carey
   Julie Maynes
Kenneth Carlson
   Katie, Lynn & Michele
Mary Casey
   Charlotte Gray  
   C. E. Kuchar  
   Evelyn Morris  
   Susan & Edward Price  
   Jean Tomlinson  
Chase
   Diane Knight
Anna Mae Chiovini
   Michael Dawkins  
   Jennifer Drautz  
   Michael Hawrylciw, Jr.  
   Linda Kennedy  
   Janice Logan 
George Chrysogelos
   Frank Kilinski  
   Julie Maynes  
   Park South Neighborhood 
         Association 
   Genevieve & Joyce Stec  
   William Stec  
   Carol Trager & Bill Hoeprich  
   Emily Washburn
Herbert Clark
   James & Christine Bulmer 
Clipper
   Louise Quattrochi 
William Cogdell
   Building 8 & 12 Cafeteria, New York 
         State Campus
Joan Collett
   James & Catherine Griffin  
   Shirley McHugh 
Kelly Colton
   Patricia Ryan
David Connors
   Laura Snell
Cosgrove Dogs
   Dr. Allen Kaplan
Dorian Coutts
   Liz Slingerland
Catherine Cronin
   Beckley Marine LLC  
Phil Curley
   Mary Weinman
Daisy & Jeter
   Tracy Baker  
Daisy
   George Estel & Judy DeLorenzo  
Dakotah
   Angela Benesch 
Sandra Dell-Nack
   Sara Crain  
   Donna Esposito & William Ross  

Sandra Dell-Nack (continued)
   John & Patricia Kolakowski  
   Margaret Kolakowski  
   MaryAnn & Jeff Paddock  
   James Poole 
   Sarah Reutzel  
   SUNY New Paltz - Office of Design & 
         Construction  
   Jean Van Epps  
   Lois & Stewart Wagner
Brendan Devane
   Loretta Cesare 
Dexter
   George & Marilyn Clark
Joseph DiBella
   Jane Alvaro Luiso  
   Lynda Cain & Family  
   Thomas Carlson  
   Honest Weight Food Co-op  
   Joan Pomellitto  
   Donald & Frances Weidenbacher 
Eda Marie DiCicco
   Adryanna Rossi 
Stephanie Diamond
   Tara Murphy
Helen Doakmajian
   Poestenkill Seniors 
Chester Doherty
   Family & Youth Services - NYSDOH 
         AIDS Institute 
Brian Donohue
   E. Stewart Jones Law Firm  
   Rensselaer County Bar Association  
   Michele & Charlie Smith
Duke
   Willson Family
Donald Dustin & Missy
   Jim & Charlene Cooper  
   Audrey Davis  
   Mike & Joan Hayes  
   Ed & Margaret McCarthy and 
         Rita Joyce  
   Georgia Urban 
Max Easton
   Ileen & Daniel Duffy
Barbara & Charles Eaton
   Marcia Eaton  
Eddie
   Kathy Lucier 
Theresa Elario
   Marie Hartigan  
Elliot
   Ann Paulsen
Elliot, Bonnie, Clyde & Ma Barker
   Michael & Tricia Hardy
Grace Ercolino
   Bonnie Bielas  
   Melissa Caywood  
Buddy Esposito
   Norine Ryan 
Elizabeth Evans
   Judith Sook 
Patsie Ferri
   Neighborhood Friends  
J. C. Flach
   Tim Gofmanas
Floyd
   Eileen & Mare Silverstein-Moody
Shane Folmsbee
   Anonymous
   Deborah Alix  
   Anthony & Tena Cerroni  
   Maribeth Coughlin  
   Jeanne Dugan  
   Leslie Gracon  
   Ronald Gusberti  
   Joan Harris  
   Lois Kerr  
   William LaRose  
   Leonard Bus Sales, Inc.  
   Ted & Stella Mirocki and Family  
   Robert & Rita Nolin  
   Gerda Pettalino  
   Grant & Mary Lou Smith  
   Paul Wilcox  

Jennifer Fox
   Barbara York
Peggy Fuller
   Jack Fuller  
   Mary Scaligeri 
Betty Gaies
   Deborah Miller  
   Mold-a-Matic Corp.  
   Ashley Reynolds  
   Marlene & Mark Schrager  
   Mindy Schrager  
   Miriam Schrager
Deborah Galligan
   Sally O’Leary 
Michael Garceau
   Linda Ayotte  
   Gladys Corbeil  
   Anita Criscione  
   Margaret Ellett  
   Kathryn Griffiths & Mary Mackin  
   Joseph Morano  
   Robert Rose  
   Rosemary Sullivan 
German Shepherd/Rottweiler mix
   John & Jessica Vellano  
Gilbert
   Willson Family
Douglas Warren Goard
   Michael Goard
Bertram Goodermote
   Stanley & June Hmielenski 
Marjorie Govel
   Rose Grounds
Thomas Graham
   Linda Kospa 
Guinness
   Marguerite Bauer
Griffin Gutchell
   Gene & Pat Joyce  
   Linda Taylor & Bruce Raver  
Glen Guyette
   Audrey Guyette 
Elizabeth Hansen
   Richard & Ann Brumley 
Harriet
   Luanne McCarthy
Baxter Healey
   Takes 2 to Q Agility Club 
Heidi
   Larry & Dee Kronau
Hershey & Snickers
   Jeanne Barnes
Roger Hogle
   Robert Carpenter  
   Rocco & Joanne Loccisano  
   West Sand Lake Volunteer Fire Co. #1 
David Hopwood
   Herb & Karen Armstrong  
   Shawna Lambert  
   Karen Szalkowski 
Rebecca Jacques
   Merritt & Ellie Wilson 
Jameson
   Vincent & Patty Riggi 
Daphne Johnson
   Bob & Sue Manny 
Ruth Johnson
   Patricia Smith 
Joy of Light & Esmeralda
   Betty Van Wicklen
Alexander Kasparian
   Birgit Asbornsen, Luis Leon, Pablo &          
         Diego Leon  
   JoAnn Bennett  
   Ed & Katie Carey  
   Center for Economic Growth  
   Jennifer Dalton  
   Dale Gallagher  
   Kasparian Family  
   Thomas McDonald  
   Helen Rovito  
   Mary & David Shaffer  
   Scott Sonne  
   Lynette & Michael Tucker 
   Valerie & Frank Venezia  

Alexander Kasparian (continued)
   Crystal Zwack
John Kelly
   Louise Kelly 
Martin Kelly
   Janine & John Aubel  
   Peggy Bendel  
   Dick & Sue Brennan  
   Debra Carpenter, Linda Primeau & 
         Nancy Young  
   Virginia Goyer  
   Vern, Marie & Steve Hoffman  
   Lydall Thermal/Acoustical  
   PT & Associates  
   Michael Richards & 
         Joseph McMonagle  
   Marg Schriner and Char & 
         Jim Cooper 
   Elizabeth Tobin  
   Patrick Tomaselli  
   Bill & Sue Wytrwal  
Edward Kerin
   Erika Somers 
William Klein
   CDPHP Membership & Billing  
   Kristee Iacobucci  
   Wayne & Alice Van Pelt 
Heather Kneeland
   Jill Davis  
   Stephen & Ginny Hanby  
   Linda Hardie  
   Martha Jeffrey and Cathy & Jeff Paris  
   Eric Jorgensen  
   David Kneeland & Sandra Perry  
   Mark & Theresa Mayhew  
   NYSERDA Staff  
   Diana Rieker 
Kosmo
   Dianne Patterson 
John LaGrange
   Coldwell Banker Prime Properties
Tom LaZot
   Debbie Hallenbeck  
   Rensselaer Teachers’ Association  
Lager
   Don & Debby Bates  
   Willson Family
Joan Landry
   Albany Cable Splicers  
   Anderson Group  
   Health Plan Select  
   Nettie Manning  
   Richard & Terry Robison  
   Mary Ann & Henry Rosenzweig  
   Pearl Savage  
   Robert & Judith Veghte  
   Joanna & Ralph Viola  
Richard Law
   Albany Medical Center Auxiliary  
   Marcia Codling  
   Jeannie Langdon  
   Jean Law  
   Gertrude Lennox  
   Dr. Robert & Nancy Lynk  
   Carolyn Martel  
   Peter & Sandy Tardiff
Viola Yolanda Lawrence
   Richard & Jane Cesare and 
         Kenneth & Stephanie Smith
Joseph Lee
   Josephine Maisano & Family  
   Mary O’Brien 
Ray Levesque
   Vincent & Barbara Mulyca
Little Gray & Sweetie
   Bob, Pat, Amy & Daniel Hunziker  
Katharine Mace
   New York State Library
Madelyn
   Penny Peck
Maggie & Barney
   Keith Martin
Douglas Mahar
   Richard & Lori Anne Bennett  
   Thomas & Barbara Mackey
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Maley
   Jennifer Moser 
Edie Martin
   Julie Maynes
Susan McAllister
   Barbara Poole 
   Patricia Smith 
Greta McCue
   Al & Jhane Marello 
Elaine McElroy
   Siena College 
Thomas McLaughlin
   Mary & David Smith
Margaret Micalian
   William & Evah Beck  
   Doug & Nancy Kelley  
   Yvonne Welch
Mary Ann Micheri
   John Keene, MD  
   Marylyn & Sal Praga and Catherine 
   Elizabeth Schuyler & Rosie 
Robert Middleton
   Joan Gross & Bob Carpenter  
   Deborah Holser  
   Kevin Kronau, Jr.  
   Troy Sand & Gravel  
Midnight, Meisha & Oreo
   Nancie Grenier
Marilyn Miller
   Deborah Holser
Morgan
   Wayne & Theresa Wright  
Mrs. Peel
   Philip Cumming  
Eddie Naughton
   Sandi Zarch  
David Neville
   Marilyn Benitez  
   Bill & Judy Conine  
   John Deagle  
   Nora Flores  
   Albert Howard & Patricia Hay  
   Deanna Mulligan  
Jake Nies
   Joe & Joan Nies  
   Kimberly Nies 
Nina
   Keith & Peggy Mason  
Theresa Norton
   Joan McKeon  
Sandra O’Connor
   Peg St. Clair Coryer 
Julia Orecki
   Farm Credit East - Greenwich Branch  
   Farm Credit Financial Partners, Inc.  
   Elaine & Bob Mammen  
   Kitty McElhaney  
   Mary McKinley  
   Dona & Gerald Parker  
   Poestenkill Seniors  
   Angela Trainor 
Oreo
   Jerry Crola 
Monty Pacitti
   Nick & Diane Pacitti 
William Peluso
   Karen McDonald
Pepper
   Paul Ladouceur
Phoebe
   Kathleen & Jim, Hisgen Family, Eileen 
         & Pat, Grandpa & YaYa 
Barbara Pierce
   Drs. Chad & Rekha Gehani  
   Ellen Jackson  
   KeyBank National Association  
   Ed & Mary Ann Pierce  
   Mary Grates Stoll  
   Janis Sweeney 
Benjamin Pinney
   James Egan  
   Marion Stanley 
Pitch, Pale, Jewel & Bambi
   Leona Glenn  

Croswell Plantz
   Bill & Evelyn Davies 
Larry Pommer
   Ed & Mary Ann Pierce
Pookie
   Audrey & Keith Bent
Raj & Augie
   Kilambi Janakidevi  
Jean Rea
   Catherine Agneta  
   Terrence & Mary Ann Dwyre  
   Corey Jamison - KJCG  
   Carol Rea, Kim & Terri Rea and 
         Mark & Andrea Rea 
   Van Auken 
Molly Reed
   Barb Gunia  
Ronald Rice
   Betty Rice  
Lucile Richards
   Judith Sook 
Patricia Riley
   Steve & Nancy Layne, Nick & 
         Amee Layne, Scot & Julie Van 
         Sickle and Christopher Layne  
Fred Rings
   Kathleen Nelligan  
   NYS Office for Technology  
Rocky Argyle
   Christine Ozack  
Albert Roeder
   Jim & Pat Colloton  
   Rita D’Onofrio  
   Phil & Peggy Eiche  
   Phillip Eiche  
   Susan Hall  
   IBM Corporation - Terry Rohr & Peers  
   Emery Lemieux  
   Roderick & Maryanne McNeil, 
         Mr. Tibbs & Sassy  
   Dawn Montavon  
   Patrick & Karen Murray  
   Kersten Myrtle  
   Frederick Ruhe  
   Ronald Siegel  
   Paul & Mary Christine Spoth  
   Darlene & Roy Weidman, 
         Patty & Martin Bruet, 
         Lisa & Len Stefik and Tracie & Kevi 
Millicent Rosenzweig-Walling
   Julie Maynes 
Charity Roth
   Valerie Condon  
   Nelda Polansky 
Ellen Ruben
   Joel & Nancy Kaplan
Anne Russomanno
   Joanne Malpass 
James & Andrew Savage
   Kathleen Ostapeck 
Betty & George Scarff
   Glor Gambacorta  
Max Schreiber
   Iliana Schreiber-Giacona  
Schuyler
   Patricia Cumiskey
Edwin Sells
   Jeannie & Mel Levy 
Lydia Semenowych
   NYS DMV Driver Improvement 
         Bureau
Doris Serritos
   Caitlyn Casey 
Judy Sheehy
   Julie Maynes  
Mich & Maize Sig
   Christine DiCerce
Wendy Slifstern
   Frances Schmitt  
Orin Smiley
   Marilyn Smiley  
Sophie
   Kevin & Sue, Pat & Eileen, 
         Jim & Emilie and Mom & Dad

Diane Spinelli
   Donna Doin-Ogden 
Spooky
   Michael Davi 
Bianca Stern
   Lisa Usher 
Ellen Stickler
   Craig Stickler  
Stosh
   Kathleen Dougherty  
Mary Strevell
   Binnie & David Antolowitz  
   Gregg Berninger  
   Phyllis Carito  
   Carol Doerfer  
   J. Theodore Hilscher  
   Paul, Kay & Eric Knott  
   Tina Murray  
   Warren & Dorothy Pratt  
   Marcia Sullivan  
   James & Sharon Van Buren 
Richard Teague
   Greenbush Garden Club 
William Theroux
   Lawrence Edson, Jr.  
   Jacqueline Rogers
Christopher Thorn
   Karen, Bob & Kevin Layman  
Titus
   Keith & Peggy Mason
Toby
   Donna Shoss 
Shirley Tompkins
   Bob Davis & Lorraine Plauth  
   Lori DuBois  
   NYS DOH - Office of Health Insurance 
         Programs  
Joseph Trinchillo
   Mark Bechard & Ronald Farrell  
   Mary Ann DiChristopher  
   Gloria Maki  
   Sue & Bob Ungerer 
Albert Udell
   Mark & Joyce Becker  
   E. W. Tompkins Company, Inc.  
   Andrew & Virginia Koski  
   Cindy & John Kowalik 
Jarid Valenti
   Christine Roder 
Florence Vellotti
   Velma Wilson 
Jeffrey Wagner
   Nancy & Blair Barkley  
   Richard & Ann Brumley  
   Hilderbrand Davis VFW Post 1895  
   Dorothy Rice  
   Lynn & Kyle Wagner  
   Vera Ward 
Tiger Wark
   MaryK Weeks
Angel Weeks
   MaryK Weeks
Michael Williams
   Debra Flagler  
Willie
   Christina Raponi 
Wishes Wilson
   Margaret Wilson 
Woody Winship
   Linda Taylor & Bruce Raver 
Barbara Winternitz
   Tom & Flo Heeder 
Your loved one
   Jessie Aitcheson
Rose Zaccardo
   Richard Zaccardo 

In Honor Of...
Ann Brumley
   Joanne & Merlin Wagner  
Amy Burdick
   Ellen Daly 
Jane Burgdorf
   Lee Stanton 
Steve Caporizzo
   Isabelle Simpson
Patricia Cumiskey
   Paula Lattanzio
Matthew & Karen Doheny
   Andrea Cortelyou  
Doug & Deb
   Jane Kietzman
Susan Gibson
   Anne Weld  
Danny Goldberg
   Goldberg Family 
Joshua Goldberg
   Goldberg Family  
Judy & Dave Gray and Family
   Constance Lasher-Hester 
Steve & Virginia Hanby
   Drew & Linda Holcomb  
Tracy Hanley
   Kathleen Ashline  
Nancy Haynes
   Sharon Ansell 
Jaye Holly & Judy Yeckley
   Geraldine Krolin-Taylor  
   Mat Petrin 
Diane Knight
   NYS Education Dept. Colleagues  
Pablo Leon
   Kasparian Family
Karen Lindemann
   Kathleen Dolan  
Mary Lovely
   Patricia Brown  
Dr. Sarah Madaio
   Francis & Betsy Prezio  
Matt & Lillian Martin
   Constance Lasher-Hester  
Max
   Mara Lamphere  
Max
   Matthew & Stacey Werger  
Barb McNamee
   Laura Ferris & Garrett Hamlin 
Diane Metz
   Susan DuBois
Joseph & Anne Mocker
   Arzula France  
   Patricia Hudson  
   John & Patricia McMahon  
   JoAnne Piterniak  
   Kirsten Smith

Moose
   Stephanie LaLima
Delaney Munyan
   Thomas Clas 
William Murphy
   Allen Huzar 
Doris Oakley
   Barbara McNamee
Chris Pagano
   Susan DuBois  
Lois Pasternack
   Sharon Goldsmith
Daniel Patterson
   Jane Craig 
Sarah & Jason Platek
   Julie Sasso 
Michaela Pochily
   Ruth Siegfried 
Precious (Fat Cat)
   Ralph Bulson
Pups
   Anna Lynch
Rose
   Kathleen Patterson 
Sai Baba & Ganesh
   Mithun Chittajallu 
Dr. & Mrs. Arnold Slowe
   Cookie & Peter Siegel  
Diana Steenburg
   Anonymous
Barb Steinmann & Liz Langdon
   Jennifer Edmonds  
   Michael Lyon  
   David Marshall  
Teddy
   Jean Goldsmith 
Thelma
   Jennifer Moak  
   Donna O’Leary 
Liz Therrien
   Jean Goldsmith 
Tuckerbrooke Kennels
   Willson Family 
Joanne Wagner
   Richard & Ann Brumley 
Ethan Walker
   Danielle Dynysiuk 
Stephanie & Thibaud Wallaert
   Susan Marlette & Karen Rafalik  
Wedding Guests of Susan DeRocco 
& David Brayman
   Janet & Joe DeRocco 
Wedding Guests
   Karen & Matt Doheny  
Wedding Guests
   Derek & Nicole Giuliano  
Charlie Winfield
   Vivienne Winfield 

Tributes listed here were processed 7/16/12 – 10/31/12. tributes

Due to space constraints, only tribute gifts of $25 or higher are 
listed in our print newsletters. Tributes of all amounts are listed 
on our web site, www.mohawkhumane.org.  

PLEASE NOTE

thank     you!
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Art Saves Animals
The eighth annual Art Saves Animals was 
a great success.  The event, held October 
11 at the Arts Center in Troy, brought in 
a net income of over $28,000.  Thanks 
go to our emcee and auctioneer, WNYT 
meteorologist Jason Gough, and the event 
planning committee – Sara Ayers, Jeff 
Bulger, Donna Garramone, Greg Haymes 
and Lisa Welsh.  We are also very grateful 
to our featured artists – Muriel Danahy, 
Charlene Shortsleeve, Robert Gullie, Joseph 
Schuyler, Harold Lohner and Victor Juhasz – 
for their generosity and beautiful art.

A big thank you to our sponsors:  
Excelsior College, Arlene’s Artist Materials, 
Communication Services, CSEA, Exit 9 Wine 
& Liquor Warehouse, Metroland, TD Bank, 
Camelot Print & Copy Center, Capitaland 
Motors, E. Stewart Jones Law Firm, Just Cats, 
McGlinchey Stafford PLLC, Nigro Companies, 
Price Chopper’s Golub Foundation, Friends 
of Washington Park - Troy, Goldstein Auto 
Group, Operation Snip and Wells Fargo 
Advisors LLC.

Special thanks to:  Arlene’s Artist Materials, 
Jeff Bulger, Camelot Copy Center, 
Capital Repertory Theatre, Chris Danker, 
Communication Services, The Egg, First 
Ideas Corporation, Dave Glatz, Head to Tail 
Pet Wellness Center, Carrie Hillenbrandt, 
Janice Kucskar, Morgan Linens, Ronald 
V. Musto, Nicole’s Catering & Restaurant, 
Palace Theatre, Pamela Pociluk, Proctors, 
Ron Richardson, Lillie Ruby,  Steamer No. 10 
Theatre, Troy Music Hall, Valentine’s Music 
Hall and the Arts Center of the Capital 
Region.

This year we added a wine pull to the 
festivities, which raised close to $1,000.  
Special thanks to all who donated:  All Star 
Wine & Spirits, Anthony’s Wine & Spirits, 
Sandy Barringer, Jeff Bulger, Ken & Lindsey 
Deon, Empire Merchants, Healthy Living, 
Gail Landrigan, Loudonville Wine & Spirits, 
Lowe’s, Mr. O. & Special K, Newton Wine & 
Spirits, Robert & Pamela Pociluk, Mark & 
Nancy Wilson and Upstate Wine & Spirits.

We also cannot forget to mention and 
thank the volunteers who helped us make 
the evening a success:  LuAnn Antrim, 
Sandy Barringer, Roberta Bullinger, Terri 
Commerford, Lindsey Deon, Bonnie 
Devine, Diane Knight, Gail Landrigan, 
Dee Levy, Sheila Lobel, Jhane Marello, 
Barbara McNamee, Patricia Miller, George 
Moore, Patti Mutterer, Kim Nies, Janice 
Ronner, Susan Smith, Maureen Taft, Anne 
Vandenburgh, Audrey Williams, Deb Willson 
and Nancy Wilson.

We are deeply grateful to our Honorary 
Committee and all those who attended the 
event.  It is because of all of you – our 
sponsors, volunteers and special friends – 
that this event continues to be great fun and 
raises much-needed funds for the animals in 
our care.
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The holidays are here again.  It’s a busy time, shopping and planning for family and guests.  
You barely have enough time to do all that you have planned.  But wait, what about your 
family pet?  Where does he/she fit into your holiday routine?

If you already have a pet, please give him top priority and keep him safe.

1.	 The excitement of the holidays may not be your dog’s (or cat’s) idea of a party.  Give 
him space away from the crowds.  His crate or a bedroom will give him some quiet 
time that he may welcome.

2.	 Your dog may be the life of the party and enjoy being around people, but the 
excitement may cause him to get overly aroused and he may forget his manners.  
If you are going to allow your pet to mingle among guests, it is best to have one 
person be in charge of him 100% of the time.  This means holding onto the dog’s 
collar or having him on lead when doors are being opened and closed and 
monitoring that Aunt Ruth is not slipping food under the table.  Watch the dog 
carefully for any signs of stress:  moving away from people who are reaching 
for him, hiding under the table, panting, whining.  Any of these mean he needs 
some quiet time away from the crowds.  If he is comfortable around people, take 
the time for a training session by practicing greeting politely or lying quietly at 
your feet, with intermittent rewards for a job well done.

3.	 Not all dogs tolerate children.  The baby who barely moved last holiday season 
is now crawling right toward your dog!  The toddler from last year is now 
moving at warp speed, playing with the newest toy and making lots of noise.  
All of this may scare your dog.  Or a dog may want to join in on the fun, grab at 
the toy and knock the child down.  Monitor at ALL times.  Better yet, let your pets greet visitors after everyone has settled, then 
place him back in his crate with a yummy interactive toy.  This will keep timid dogs from getting overwhelmed and party dogs 
from getting overly aroused.

4.	 Tinsel on trees or ribbons on packages can be ingested and get caught in the digestive tract.  Candles can easily be tipped over.  
Ornaments can be ingested, trees knocked over.  Your dog has no idea that the bright red ornament hanging form the tree is not 
a ball for him to carry around!  Perhaps forego decorating this year if you have a puppy, a young adult or a newly acquired pet.  
Your pet should be the priority.   

5.	 Give your pet plenty of physical exercise before guests arrive so he will be tired and ready to curl up in his crate with his interactive 
toy.

If you are thinking about getting a pet for the holidays:

Training begins the moment you bring your new pet home.  Crate, leash and potty training are all time consuming.  You want to set 
up your new pet’s environment to prevent any unwanted behaviors while you teach him proper behavior.  You don’t want to give your 
new friend the opportunity to practice unwanted behaviors such as eliminating in the house, jumping on guests or taking items from 
table or counters.

Many families won’t want to give up holiday activities to be home with a new pet – we are social, we like company, and we get caught 
up in the holiday spirit.  There are others who prefer to spend the holidays quietly at home.  They may prefer not to travel and this time 
may be ideal for them to bring a pet home.  In my family we have sometimes had young puppies join us around the holidays, but we 
gave up entertaining and declined parties to be home with our new family member.  Not everyone is willing to do that, and neither 
decision is right or wrong.  Know your lifestyle and what you can reasonably commit to.

If you have children and/or expect company for the holidays, prepare for your new pet by wrapping gifts your new four-footed friend 
will need.  A bowl, a collar and lead, a crate and a gift certificate for training classes are just some examples.  Then after the holiday 
season is over, choose your pet and bring him home.  You will be more relaxed and ready to enjoy the relationship with your new friend.

Have a safe and happy holiday season!

Pets and Holidays
Trainer’s Corner (518) 495-7387

Hemlock Hollow LLC 
www.hemlockhollowdogtraining.com

By Christine Danker, CPDT

Chris Danker, CPDT, has over four decades of 
showing and handling her own dogs as well as 

dogs for clients. Participating in many venues, 
Chris has handled dogs to multiple National 

and Regional Specialty wins, and over 70 titles 
in obedience, agility and conformation.  She is 

active in pet therapy with her own dogs. Chris is 
a Canine Good Citizen (CGC) and Therapy Dog 

International (TDI) evaluator.

Chris is now teaching classes and workshops  
at the Humane Society.  Check our website  

www.mohawkhumane.org for  
the latest dates and times.



The third annual Pittie-Palooza took place 
October 26-28.  Festival Day on Saturday 
was fun-filled for all who attended, two- 
and four-legged guests alike.  There was 
a cookout courtesy of Mill Road Tavern, a 
kissing booth, pet vendors, activities for kids, 
a bake sale, raffle baskets and more.  Michael 
Vick dog Jhumpa Jones and her therapy 
dog brother Piggly Wiggly were on hand to 
share information about their new humane 
education program.  “Railroad puppies” Hudson 
and Pearl made a guest appearance in their 
Halloween costumes.   The best news of all is 
that 15 dogs found forever homes and over 
$1,000 was raised!  Thanks to the Save-a-Bull 
program, MHHS staff and the volunteers, 
vendors and visitors who made it happen.  
Hugs and kisses to all!

High Five for Pittie-Palooza


